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Hello Lions,    
 
There are so many things going on its hard to make everything.  If I don't get to  
your events please forgive me.  I'm working on getting to all clubs for my offical  
visit.  There are some clubs that have not set a date with me.  Please do so as  
soon as possible.  The Governor Team is working on clubs that need help and starting new clubs.  We 
are meeting once a month.  If your club needs help let us know.  If you are a PDG or a Guiding Lion 
please come to the meeting we need help for these clubs. The next meeting is September 19, 2pm 
EST at Shoney's in Jasper.  I have asked the Region Chairs to set up Region meetings.  Please 
support them in this.  It is very important that the district knows what is going on in your clubs so we 
can help in any way we can.  We want to strength our clubs, district and state.   
 
Don't forget the Blood Drive.  Go out and give those pints. 
 
Looking forward to seeing the clubs for this month. Hardinsburg, Rockport, Bedford Noon, Bloomfield, 
Fredericksburg, and Fayetteville Community. 
 

District Governor 
Trea  McCandless  

Upcoming Events: 
 

 Sep 12: LCIF 
Leadership Mtg 

 

 Sep 19: 25-E GMT 
Leadership Mtg 

 

 Oct 17: Winslow 
Lions All-Season 
Dinner 

 

 Oct 29: 2nd Cabinet Mtg 
 

 Nov 5: Fall Leadership 
Conference 

 
See more details at our 
Website under Calendar 
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Upcoming  

Official Visits: 
                                                               

 Sep 1: Hardinsburg 
 

 Sep 6: Rockport 
 

 Sep 7: Bedford Noon 
 

 Sep 8: Bloomfield 
 

 Sep 20: Brown Cty 
 

 Sep 22: Fayetteville 
 

 Sep 27: 
Fredericksburg 
 

 Oct 11: Carlisle 
 

 Oct 20: Crandall 
 

 Oct 24: New Albany 
 

See more details at our 
Website under Calendar 
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Governor’s Corner  
 

Hello Lions! 
 
A few days ago, the GMT team held their first of hopefully many member- 
ship rebuilding meetings.  This first meeting was limited to the extended  
GMT/GLT teams so don’t feel left out.  This meeting was to help us  
formulate our plans and develop teams to work with specific clubs. 
 
We have a minimum of nine (9) clubs that have either asked for help or we have identified as needing 
help rebuilding.  I am not going to identify the clubs here, but if you believe your club should be on this 
list, please email me at kthomas@threeidesign.com and let me know.  
 
We identified a few items that most of the weaker clubs have in common.  Most of our weaker clubs do 
not have a focus or signature project.  Developing a focus or signature project is not an easy thing to do 
and is not something someone outside of the club can develop for you.  Without a focus, it is hard to 
promote your club to new members.  The community needs assessment (mk9.pdf) is a useful tool to 
help your club develop a focus or project. 
 
Another common item for most of our weaker clubs is a lack of involvement in their zone, region, or 
district functions.  We all joined our local Lions club to serve our community.  But some of our clubs 
could actually do more in their community by being more active in their zone, region, or district.  This 
sounds counter-productive, but think about this for a second.  By not participating outside your club, 
there are no new ideas and no new projects and the result is no new members.  By being more active 
in your zone, region, or district, the club is exposed to more Lions and their ideas, projects, and 
fundraisers.  You can bring these activities back to your community and try something fresh.  Most of 
the time, members from the club you are borrowing the ideas from will be willing to assist. 

 
(Continued on Page 2) 
 
 

1st Vice DG Corner 
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(Continued from Page 1): 
 
Also, by doing interclub visits and attending Zone/Region meetings, you can make 
contacts in the surrounding clubs and make arrangements to help each other work 
projects for increased manpower.  Both clubs will benefit by the extra workers, and learn 
new ways to do the projects.  The new faces at your projects can help spark interest in 
your club by your community. 
 
The GMT meeting ran out of time to discuss the district Guiding Lions.  A Guiding Lion is 
a Lion that has been trained to assist a new club in developing a strong club or to help an 
existing club rebuild.  Guiding Lions are trained and certified for three (3) years.  The 
District currently has 52 trained Guiding Lions but only 5 are currently certified.  Oh, 
before you ask, Erica and I are not one of the 52 yet, but we are getting ready to take the 
training. 
 
This lack of Guiding Lions limits the Governor’s options in selecting Guiding Lions for new 
or rebuilding clubs.  I would like to strongly encourage every club in the district to discuss 
at their September or October meeting about selecting a couple of Lions in their club to 
become Guiding Lions.  These new Guiding Lions would not have to help beyond your 
own club if they choose not to, although I hope they would be willing.  They can help their 
own club on improving member orientation, office training and help to re-motivate/support 
new growth in the club. 
 
All the information you need to do the training is on the Lions Club website at the following 
link.  http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/districts/district-governors/guiding-lion-
program.php  
 
Hopefully, with your help, the district can have a positive growth this Lions year. 
 
1st VDG Keith Thomas 
 

 District Team 
 

District Governor: 
Trea McCandless 
1206 E Main St. 
Petersburg, IN 47567 
C: 812.582.3367 
treamcc@gmail.com 
 

1st Vice District Governor: 
Keith Thomas 
400 12th Street 
Petersburg, IN 47567 
H: (812) 354-6725 
C: (812) 354-4637 
kthomas@threeidesign.com 
 

2nd Vice District Governor: 
Ron Edward 
419 Northwood Dr. 
Bedford, IN 47421 
812.275.3139 
Jzwn7h@scglobal.net 
 
Cabinet Secretary-
Newsletter: 
IPCC Jeff Schafer 
432 N Deer Lake Dr. 
Bloomfield, IN 47424 
C: 812.325.3130 
jeff.schafer1@comcast.net 
 

Cabinet Treasurer 
Richard Kaiser 
1510 Red Leaf Dr. 
Evansville, IN 47712 
H: 812.204.2518 
Rjkaiser1510@yahoo.com 
 

Global Membership Chair: 
PDG Dr. Herb Stevens 
H: 812.723.2150 
Herbsteverns@hotmail.com 
 
Global Leadership Chair: 
PDG Mark Clark 
H: 812.620.1082 
m.d.clark106@gmail.com 
 

LCIF Chairpersons: 
2VDG Ron Edward 
812.275.3139 
Jzwn7h@scglobal.net 
 
 
  
 

Fellow Lions, 
 

Another month has flown by and we need to focus on specific  
issues important to every club in our District.  There must be a continual conversation 
about membership and leadership.  Our District has been in steady decline in membership 
for a very long time.  Recently the decline has been slowed, but not stopped or better, 
reversed.  You might say, I don’t know how, or I am not good at that.  Truth is there is no 
magic method.  We all have friends and acquaintances that might join if they were asked.  
Sometimes we Lions are introverted and don’t want to seem “pushy” so don’t ask but 
once.  Repeated asking is necessary many times to obtain results.  All this, of course 
must be done in a manner that is pleasant, friendly and informative to provide an incentive 
to join an organization that is sincere in service.  JUST ASK ONE, more than once.  
Membership will continue to be a topic throughout the year.  Like most initiatives, once 
started becomes addictive.  New members are important for each and every club.  Our 
clubs have been getting smaller because we have not replaced the ones who have 
departed.  If not addressed, clubs can get small enough to not be capable of doing service 
projects, fund raisers or have members to share leadership responsibilities.  We are a 
unique District as to topography, area and accessibility.  However, our members are 
unique in desire, steadfastness and energy so we can regain our membership numbers so 
that our clubs can increase service to our communities.  It will take all of us working 
together.  Activities are underway to assist those clubs with dwindling membership. 
 
(Continued on Page 4) 

1st Vice DG Corner 

2nd Vice DG Corner 
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mailto:Rjkaiser1510@yahoo.com
mailto:Herbsteverns@hotmail.com
mailto:m.d.clark106@gmail.com
mailto:Jzwn7h@scglobal.net


 

 

Southwest Indiana Lions Serving 22 Counties and 65 Clubs! 

 www.lions25e.org  

 

Send Newsletter 
Art ic les and 

Pictures (w ith 
captions)  by the  end 

of  each month to:  

 

Newsletter Editor: 
CS IPCC Jeff Schafer 
432 N. Deer Lake Dr. 
Bloomfield, IN 47424 
Jeff.schafer1@comcast.net 
 
Preferred format for 
articles is .pdf and for pics 
is .jpg. 

We’re on the Web at: 

www.lions25e.org 

  

Dear Lions,  
Did you know that since its founding in 1968, our Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) has 
given out more than US$950 million in grants? That is an incredible amount of money. What is 
even more incredible is that we have improved the lives of hundreds of millions of people 
throughout the world.  
   
We could not have done that without you! Did you also know that LCIF relies entirely upon 
donations from Lions and friends? Yet, only six percent of Lions make an individual donation to 
LCIF each year. You read that correctly: only six percent of Lions give an individual gift to LCIF. To 
those who have already made a donation this year, thank you.  
   
If every Lion gave only US$100 this year, we could raise US$140 million. A single US$100 
donation can provide measles vaccinations for 100 children, a week's worth of food for a family 
after a disaster, life skills training for a classroom of students through Lions Quest, or a loan to an 
entrepreneur whose business will support an entire family. That donation can, in fact, change 
someone's life.  
  
For clubs who donate as little as US$50 per member, LCIF will award special Club Giving Banner 
Patches. Please encourage every member of your club to support LCIF this year. Help us to help 
those who need us most.  
 
Can I count on you to demonstrate your commitment to the LCIF mission?  
 
Sincerely,  
Dr. Jitsuhiro Yamada  
Chairperson, Lions Clubs International Foundation 

Indiana Lions 
www.Facebook.com/IndianaLions 

Prayer List: 

Our thoughts and prayers are with those Lions and their family members or friends around the world that are sick or in the 
hospital or at home, and all others whose losses were unknown to us at this time.  
 
Lions if you have prayer requests, please let me know so we can add you to the prayer list. Prayer and trust are powerful in 
our lives. 
 
DG Trea McCandless Lion Doris Bliss 
Lion Sam Hopper  Catherine Willis 

Fallen Lions in August: None 

 

District 25-E LCIF Coordinator is 2VDG Ron Edwards, 812.275.3139 or email: jzwn7h@sbcglobal.net 

mailto:Jeff.schafer1@comcast.net
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=BGvT9gHNLMRybPnZwd_znA~~&pe=aqClhAmMWk5151lDk-BB4g1saPklIZYPApm_CnBQeK1L69oTAPSzJ5zxn1s52-srPsetdZIK_Dahf_Uue7z-Pw~~
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.lauderparentcouncil.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2012/12/facebookIcon.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.lauderparentcouncil.org.uk/minutes/&h=237&w=512&tbnid=Wo0YPzWqkC3mNM:&zoom=1&docid=N-wTquDj1n4T2M&ei=8ec1VLroEcGayATYpYCYDg&tbm=isch&ved=0CFIQMygVMBU&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=1337&page=2&start=11&ndsp=23
http://www.facebook.com/IndianaLions


 

 

Southwest Indiana Lions Serving 22 Counties and 65 Clubs! 

 www.lions25e.org  

 

 

 

  Club Charter Age (Yrs) 

Bloomington Inc. 9/29/1928 88 

Chrisney 9/21/1954 62 

Paoli-Meridian 9/27/1954 62 

Club Member Sponsor 

Indian Creek Shirley Ann Reed Ronald Cooper 

 Clinton Sherrill Amy Sherrill 

Princeton Nora Nixon Wendell Walden 

 Andrea Preston Nora Nixon 

Worthington Isaac Murdock Carolyn Murdock 

1st Vice DG Elect’s Corner: 

 
 

Club Anniversaries 

 

New Members Reported in August – Welcome! 

 

2nd Vice DG’s Corner: (Continued from Page 2)  

Leaders come from our members so new members means new insights, knowledge, talents and energy to 
support our leadership organization.   It is important to have sufficient members not only to fill our club leadership 
roles, but allow others to participate.  There is a large talent pool available already so we should be capitalizing on 
these talents by requesting them to participate in training and informing them of the LCI website to garner 
information of roles of different offices.  
 
Share your talents with your clubs in service, leadership and fundraiser activities and keep in mind to assist in 
Region, Zone and District positions as well. 
 
Your service in Lionism is greatly appreciated. 
 
Yours in Lionism 
2nd VDG Ron Edwards 
Jzwn7h@sbcglobal.net 
812-275-3139 
 

“Secretary’s Challenge” 
 

In August we had 75% MMR submitted and a 35% on the Activity Reports.  This is a little less than we 
accomplished in July, so let’s try to get the numbers back up in September.   
 
MMR Tip: Go into MyLCI at the beginning of the month and submit your MMR with “no changes for the month.”  
Then if you have changes in membership or contact information you can make the change and it will update your 
MMR to reflect the change (even though earlier you posted “no changes”).  If you have no changes, then nothing 
is lost and you would have submitted your MMR on time and you don’t have to worry about it at the end of the 
month! 
 
Activity Report Tip:  If you have activities that are repeated month after month (or even annually), create a 
“signature” activity and all you have to do is select that “signature” activity each month and no additional key 
punching is required.  The only way to contribute towards the Centennial Service Challenge is to post your 
“Activities” using MyLCI!  Let’s get our clubs earning those Centennial Badges for your Banner! 
 
Need Help: Call or email CS PCC Jeff Schafer, 812.325.3130, jeff.schafer1@comcast.net anytime! 
 

Let’s keep up the GREAT effort and work towards 100% by the end of this year! 
 

mailto:Jzwn7h@sbcglobal.net
mailto:jeff.schafer1@comcast.net
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2016-17 International President 

Dear Lions,  
   
In my theme, "New Mountains to Climb," I encourage Lions around the world to help take Lions 
Clubs International to new heights by inviting new members. We strive to expand our 
association because the more members we welcome and clubs we charter, the more we can 
change lives at home and around the world.  
 
Each new Lion impacts the lives of 70 people a year on average. That means each new 
club will serve as many as 1,400 more people in your district. Just imagine how many lives 
we can change when your Lions invite friends, family and neighbors to join us in service. 
Imagine how much stronger a community will be when you charter a new Lions club to serve it.   
 
Please encourage your clubs to make membership growth a priority, and work with your district 
leadership team to achieve your goals. Building a strong membership will position us for 
success in our Centennial and our next century of service. 
 
Very truly yours,  
Chancellor Bob Corlew  
Your International President 

 

Important Reminders: 

 Encourage your clubs to plan a project saving sight in their community as a part of the 
Worldwide Week of Service in Sight this October 10-16. 

 Remind your clubs to continue to connect with their communities by planning a 
Centennial Community Legacy Project. 

 Centennial Service Challenge and Legacy Projects award patches have been sent to 
district governors for distribution. Please make sure everyone receives the recognition 
they deserve in a timely manner. 

Impact Sight in Your Community! 
Everyone deserves to see a better tomorrow. Your club can help save sight in 

your community by organizing a Worldwide Week of Service in Sight 

project during October 10–16. Visit the Worldwide Week of Service in Sight 

event page for more information on this special Centennial Service Challenge 

event, then share it with your club today! 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=BGvT9gHNLMRybPnZwd_znA~~&pe=_mspq7mgKguVb0f2D1EGgdm5PAXEhnhYnjZuq6vXSd8pAAAAfW3zR07qYDy0BbKpjOgru1m47TJDpEwQyf2Hdg~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=BGvT9gHNLMRybPnZwd_znA~~&pe=BMreQ8CtWnMvaQypm9xfWSQLBOTB0TMTxstRmWRHxQ0XbkB5FtRtuBCgQglZRQzTI2PgxIKP0BLASby9rq3oBw~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=BGvT9gHNLMRybPnZwd_znA~~&pe=6XrxexvayuvxN9ZSK7_LGn1C9STbhHlfdB0BdLZctsvcrTGyZUC0zmYxzt1Hk91pS7-k9JhqkJMljC3xf-2CHg~~
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Help Make Our Centennial Celebration a Success 
 
Dear Lion,  
When Melvin Jones founded Lions Clubs nearly 100 years ago, it was for the benefit of our communities. 
He believed that you can't get very far until you start doing something for somebody else. 
  
So, when I hear about a Lions Club in Nepal, who planned a Centennial Legacy Project revitalizing an 
abandoned park for the good of their community, it reminds me that Melvin Jones' legacy lives on in the 
hard work and dedication of our 1.4 million Lions around the globe.  
 
As we begin our Centennial year, take the opportunity to build your club's legacy in your community by 
planning your own Legacy Project. Not only do Legacy Projects raise your visibility, but they also remind 
your community that where there's a need, there's a Lion. 
  
Very Truly Yours,  
Chancellor Bob Corlew 
Your International President 

Legacy Projects are a great way to make a lasting impact on your community and 
raise the visibility of your club. When you complete your Legacy Project, take 
advantage of the opportunity by holding a dedication or ribbon-cutting ceremony.  
   
Get the word out in your community by inviting your friends and neighbors and the 
local press to attend. It's a great opportunity to show your community what Lions are 
all about. Visit the Legacy Projects webpage today for tips and resources, including 
a customizable press release, to help publicize your Legacy Project. 

Showcase Your Legacy Project! 

 

Show Your Lions Pride 
One of the best ways to raise your club's visibility is to wear Lions branded 

gear when you're out serving in your community. Hats, shirts, vests and more 

featuring the iconic Lions logo are available today from Club Supplies. Plus, in 

support of the Legacy Projects program, Lions Centennial plaques, highway 

signs and decals are available at a discount for a limited time. Visit the Club 

Supplies store today to make sure your club is ready for its time in the 

spotlight! 

Purchase a Peace Poster Contest Kit by Oct 1 
For more than 25 years, millions of children from nearly 100 countries have 

participated in the Lions International Peace Poster Contest. Purchase a Peace 

Poster Contest kit to sponsor a contest in your community, and encourage children to 

express their thoughts on peace through art. The deadline to purchase a kit for the 

2016-17 theme, "A Celebration of Peace," is October 1, 2016. The kit is available in 

all 11 of our official languages, and costs US$11.95 plus shipping, handling and 

applicable taxes. To order online, go to the Club Supplies Store (Item Search: Peace 

Poster Kit). Don't forget to share your #PeacePoster photos on Facebook, Instagram 

and Twitter! 

District 25-E Peace Poster Coordinator is Lion Sheryl Schafer, 812.25.7762 or email: sheryl.schafer1@comcast.net 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=BGvT9gHNLMRybPnZwd_znA~~&pe=_xouvyOW4eiDIjORbQR3VxuVwOCSQcR473H8vjsdwxAiyNUNLJxykjw-S2Ey54xg3rVuHGxDir0t3PLyXOy7TA~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=BGvT9gHNLMRybPnZwd_znA~~&pe=IzmK6CxDYV6yqrHB9_n0edU90-3yrgwXgQDzipocWlRLG5CrkhlawCZL1bR8T09-6vZfgV9DOVLGUBRqRnoSsg~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=BGvT9gHNLMRybPnZwd_znA~~&pe=IzmK6CxDYV6yqrHB9_n0edU90-3yrgwXgQDzipocWlRLG5CrkhlawCZL1bR8T09-6vZfgV9DOVLGUBRqRnoSsg~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=ofF2nq35Pn6RswjDDyyuCA~~&pe=ZFPzjwpQikrUIFc66x8JwULTBXc0VoyLFDpS6yt3km5D_d0nNBEcm_ifDFhczGsgr6dIFymdRuLcf7hQ7kHQ2g~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=ofF2nq35Pn6RswjDDyyuCA~~&pe=L_DUSveV-__EXf4ZmRXnHJ9ixh6GderfI9ErfybHocdiv6E3uZTvFy4m38cEFv_av9BClhlACHmFbBWlvuexTQ~~
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District 25-E Centennial Coordinator is PCC Jeff Schafer, 812.325.3130 or email: jeff.schafer1@comcast.net 

Congratulations on Serving 100 Million People! 
Two years ago, Lions were challenged to serve more than 100 million 

people by the end of our Centennial Celebration in 2018. Now, you're 

invited to celebrate the achievement of this incredible milestone in true 

Lions style—by renewing your commitment to service and joining 

together to continue to serve the people who need us most. 

                   Register for the 2017 Centennial  

                 Convention in Chicago 
Be part of history and register today for the 100th LCICon in Chicago, June 30- 
July 4, 2017. Celebrate your pride in being a Lion with thousands of members  
from around the globe for fun, fellowship and more! 
 

January 13 is the deadline to lock-in the best 5-day centennial registration fee of US$130.00 and to guarantee 
your hotel reservation at our specially discounted Lions rates. These hotel rates are available only to Lions 
convention attendees and are sure to sell out quickly.   
 

McCormick Place Convention Center will be the hub of activity where the plenary sessions, International Show, 
Lions exhibit hall, voting, seminars and more will take place – all within one convenient venue. March down 
Chicago's famous State Street in the Lions International Parade of Nations. Make plans to tour the International 
Headquarters Office, visit Melvin Jones' gravesite and see Chicago's architectural gems on one of our special 
Lions convention tours. 
  
Some special surprises are in store too – keep up-to-date on the LCICon website and Facebook page! 

District 25-E Points Contest (as of July 2016) 
 

Large Clubs (>30 Members)    Small Clubs (<= 30 Members) 
Evansville  4,950 pts   Petersburg  3,925 pts 
Bedford Evening 2,800 pts   New Salisbury  3,125 pts 
Odon   1,400 pts   New Middletown 2,525 pts 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=ofF2nq35Pn6RswjDDyyuCA~~&pe=0RDqzeMtPYTCKp9-VmTBa5tZ6JjS4J3FYKohuaMUlFM0nZQDVVl9ozYq7p0IDcYpD4XyWP0GSlmuWA_IC3C9Lw~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=ofF2nq35Pn6RswjDDyyuCA~~&pe=gEF4G8wooQyJc_seqqInEetGsGhUlzmloGNXVjf2q1qyJ8TJxkD5zRKhsuHVuOq6S6HQPmngACQMOQh7Qupiwg~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=ofF2nq35Pn6RswjDDyyuCA~~&pe=dm6j3UIQ_nmVkqVEj_bvReKwEWD4qvkluPtjhZTRzwlXpWF1OXgC7nNigdGcvmKHSTtoOmEr_Obi456kEeEf2g~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=ofF2nq35Pn6RswjDDyyuCA~~&pe=pfLMdT5mO1MbRK4ZpB8HRohAC_iI8RGqpFB8QKSrITh-U0usZdRjj0TEFtvuSjo-5FwULvyuu6zfpsavgNkhKQ~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=ofF2nq35Pn6RswjDDyyuCA~~&pe=cmYWLAMNkvmW23jDBSWawNfpE7MmNazxaTRbJrcJ2uA-lX112vR-fK7g6uizDQrdW6CwRD0miIYg9OD5TYxydg~~
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That is the theme for the 2017 Indiana Lions State Convention in Evansville on April 28—30, 2017.   

Make your plans now to join Lions from across the state of Indiana at the 2017 Indiana Lions State 

Convention to celebrate 100 years of Lionism.  More than 130 Lions have already pre-registered for the 

convention.  The convention will be hosted by the Oakland City and Petersburg Lions Clubs, assisted by 

Lions from throughout District 25-E.   

Lions Clubs International President Robert Corlew will be our special guest at the convention.  IP     Corlew 

will participate in the presentation of awards at the Awards Luncheon on Saturday, and will be the keynote 

speaker at the All-State Banquet on Saturday evening.  Convention attendees will have an opportunity to 

meet IP Corlew during a seminar session on Saturday afternoon.   

A frequently asked question about the convention is:  “What is the dress code for the All-State Banquet on 

Saturday evening?”  The District Governors and other Lions leaders seated at the head table will be wearing 

formal dinner jackets, but this is a Lions function and Lions apparel is always appropriate at a Lions function.  

Please plan to attend the All-State Banquet, even if you don’t have a Lions vest or shirt.  We want you there, 

no matter what you wear.   

Several exciting events and tours are being planned including a Friday evening dinner aboard the LST 325.  

LST 325 is a restored, fully operational, Navy ship that actually served our country in WWII.  The LST is 

docked in Evansville on the Ohio River and will provide a unique dining experience.  There will be a special 

breakfast commemorating Dr. W. P. Woods, LCI’s first International President, who just happened to be from 

Evansville.  Theme baskets are great items to bring for the Silent Auction.  A great way for your club to 

participate in the convention.  There will be many surprises throughout the convention    

There is no charge to attend the convention business sessions, seminars, or visit the exhibit tables.  We have 

done our best to provide affordable meals at the convention, including children menus for the    Saturday 

Luncheon, All-State Banquet, and Sunday Brunch.  Walk-in registrations will be accepted   during the 

convention, however, no meal reservations will be accepted after April 20.  The deadline for meal 

reservations at regular prices is April 1.  After April 1, the price for each meal will increase by $5.00.  We 

encourage you to register early to avoid the added cost.   

We look forward to celebrating 100 years of Lionism with you at the 2017 Indiana Lions State Convention!  

Southern Indiana Bacon & Blues Festival 
Sponsored by the Elizabeth Lions Club 

Another good reason to come to the Bacon & Blues Festival October 1-2 is the Best 
Vineyard Winery…. It’s good for ‘ya!!!! Events include music, theatre & arts, outdoor 
activities & adventure, winery events and tastings. 
 

Time: 12-8pm both dates 
 

Website: http://www.thisisindiana.org/event/southern-indiana-bacon-blues-festival/ 
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2017 State Convention Committee 

2017 State Convention Committee meeting held directly after 

the 1st 25-E Cabinet meeting in Bedford, Indiana.  Members 

are seriously working hard at hammering out the details while 

FLD Bella waits in the back ground!  

Bedford Evening Lions Clubs 

Left Photo: The Bedford Lions Club was awarded the “Judges Special Choice Award” in the 2016 Limestone 

Heritage Festival Parade for its “Lions Serve Everyone Young & Old” float decorated to celebrate Indiana’s Bicentennial 

and the parade theme of “Indiana 200 Great Years!” 

Right Photo: The Bedford Lions Club Lions “Mane” Train in the 2016 Limestone Heritage Festival Parade driven by 

Lion Carey Carlisle. 

2015-2016 Melvin Jones Fellowship 

During the 2015-2016 State Convention, VDG Keith Thomas 

was presented a Melvin Jones Fellowship by then 

International President Jitsuhiro Yamada.  Pictured in photo 

(left to right): PDG Gary Ochs (MD 25 LCIF Chair, Bedford), 

IP Yamada, VDG Keith Thomas (Petersburg), PIP Wayne 

Madden (Auburn) 



 

 

Southwest Indiana Lions Serving 22 Counties and 65 Clubs! 

 www.lions25e.org  

 

 
  

District 25-E 1st Cabinet Meeting 
First Baptist Church, Bedford, Indiana 

Left Photo: 2VDG Ron and ZC Jo Hannah Edwards receiving a “ROAR” certificate and pin for membership growth. 

Pictured (left to right): PDG Dr. Herb Stevens (GMT Chair, Paoli Meridian), ZC Jo Hannah Edwards, 2VDG Ron Edwards 

(both from Bedford Evening Lions) and PDG Mark Clark (GLT Chair, Salem Lions). 

Right Photo: Part of 25-E District Team, ZCs Julie Terry and Sheryl Schafer received their ZC pins.  Pictured (left to 

right): VDG Keith Thomas (Petersburg), DG Trea McCandless (Winslow),  ZC Sheryl Schafer (Bloomfield), CT Richard 

Kaiser (Elberfeld), ZC Julie Terry (Fayetteville Community), CS PCC Jeff Schafer (Bloomfield) & 2VDG Ron Edwards 

(Bedford). 

Evansville Eastside Lions 
Celebrating National Youth Service Week! 

On Sunday, August 14th the Evansville Eastside Lions Club members teamed up with the youth from the Evansville 
Psychiatric Children’s Center to make 30 foam Lions all tagged with a message ‘We’re not Lyin’, we care about YOU! 
Wishing you bright and happy days ahead! For children hospitalized at Deaconess Gateway’s Pediatric Unit in Warrick 
County.  The youth kept a Lion for themselves or to give to a family member and then 19 were delivered to the local 
hospitals. “The youth were happy to help make the lions for children who were sick in the hospital.  A few veered from the 
printed kit instructions and added their personal touches such as a fuller lion's mane with additional pom-pom's and extra 
messages." said Secretary Theresa Arvin.  The youth were treated to ice cream sandwiches after the craft project was 
complete.  
  
Left Photo: Evansville Eastside Lions Sue Russ and Theresa Arvin with the completed Lions. 

Right Photo: Evansville Eastside Lion Lion Sue Russ with Deaconess Nursing Staff member. 
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Salem Lions Clubs 

The Salem Lions Club had its first Fish Fry on July 15 at 

the Salem Lions Club House in Salem, Indiana.  Pictured 

are Lions Brice Robinson and President Gary Zink (in the 

hat) retrieve some fish from the deep fryer.  Lion Raymond 

Lee watches in the background. 

Labor Day Weekend Celebration 

A memorable performance of the  
1812 Overture by the Evansville  
Philharmonic at Lincoln  
Amphitheatre. Big moment was  
when Olympic swimming Gold Medalist Lilly King, of Evansville, 
brought the American flag down the steps and then played the 
chimes during the Overture. The conductor said that Lilly, like 
Napoleon, had some experience battling the Russians! 
 
A memorable performance for this glorious weekend as we wish you 
a wonderful Labor Day in the land of the free and the home of the 
brave! 
 

Photo and article provided by PDG Bill Willis (French Lick/West Baden Lions) 

Oakland City Lions in Action 

The Oakland City Lions Club has been busy over the past few months with their annual Oakland City Sweet Corn Festival (in 
August) and providing information briefs to Oakland City University (OCU) students about Lions.  Their goal is to establish a 
Campus Club at OCU! 
 
Photos: Top left is DG Trea McCandless as the Grand Marshall for the Sweet Corn Festival with PDG John Ferry as the 

driver.  Top right is PDG Dale and ZC Sue Leffler at the OCU Campus meeting.  Bottom right is PDG Vada Ferry with a 
painted rose on her face while at the Sweet Corn Festival. 
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Bedford Noon Lions Annual 

“Dining in the Dark” 

The Bedford Noon Lions Club and the South Central Association of the Visually Impaired (SCAVI) 
will be hosting “Dining in the Dark” Chili Supper on Thursday, October 13th at 6pm. 
 

Where: Bedford First Baptist Church Christian Life Center, 1515 20th Street, Bedford, Indiana 
 

Cost: $8 per person 
 

Menu: includes your choice of chili, sandwiches, desserts and drink.  Guests will be encouraged to wear a 
blind fold while eating to get a feel for how a totally blind person eats.  SCAVI will have members on hand to 
provide information and answer questions. 
 

The Bedford Noon Lions will have tickets or those in the Bedford area can purchase tickets at Limestone 
Capitol Automotive, 1403 H St.; Inklings Bookstore, 1020 16th St. or Hoosier Door, 201 Main St., Oolitic. 
 

For anyone outside of Bedford who would like to order tickets by mail, send your check made out to Bedford 
Noon Lions Club to PO Box 272, Bedford, IN  47421.  Your tickets will be waiting at the ticket table with your 
name on them.   
 

This event is in collaboration with White Cane Safety Day, which is observed annually on October 15th.  
 

Website: http://www.scavisuallyimpaired.com/ 
 

FaceBook: https://www.facebook.com/The-South-Central-Association-of-the-Visually-Impaired--
1423172971234341/ 
 
 
 

Ramsey Lions Club 

“5K Run/Walk” 

The Ramsey Lions Club will host a 5K Run/Walk on October 8 beginning at 9am. 
 

Where: North Harrison High School Cross Country Course 
 

Cost: Early registration (prior to September 22) fee is $20 which includes a T-shirt.  After September 22 
registration fee is $25 with no guarantee of a T-shirt.   
 

Prizes: Include $50 Pacers & Racers Gift Certificate to first male and female finisher.  
 

Website: http://www.pacersandracers.com/racecalendar 
 

Contact: Call 812.267.7992 and see registration form located in this newsletter. 
 
 
 Carlisle Lions Club at 

The Sullivan Corn Festival (Sep 14-17) 

The Carlisle Lions Club will have a booth (tent) set up at the Sullivan Corn Festival selling brooms, peelers 
and taking fruit orders for their annual fruit sale. 
 

Where: Sullivan, Indiana 
 

Cost: Festival is Free.   
 
Website: http://sullivanrotary.org/Corn_Festival.html 
 
 

 
 
 

http://www.scavisuallyimpaired.com/
https://www.facebook.com/The-South-Central-Association-of-the-Visually-Impaired--1423172971234341/
https://www.facebook.com/The-South-Central-Association-of-the-Visually-Impaired--1423172971234341/
http://www.pacersandracers.com/racecalendar
http://sullivanrotary.org/Corn_Festival.html
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Newsletter, Public Relations & Hoosier Lion 
Some of you have ask the question of who to send information (photos including captions, event flyers & articles) 
to when it comes to the newsletter, public relations and the Hoosier Lion.  Below are the points of contact and 
deadline (if there is one) for each: 
 
25-E Newsletter: CS PCC Jeff Schafer, jeff.schafer1@comcast.net.  Deadline by the end of each month. 
Public Relations: VDG Keith Thomas, kthomas@threeidesign.com.  No deadline. 
Hoosier Lion: Lion Jaline Spurgeon, jaspurg@hotline.com.  Various deadline based on publication of Hoosier Lion 

mailto:jeff.schafer1@comcast.net
mailto:kthomas@threeidesign.com
mailto:jaspurg@hotline.com
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Registrations Still Available! 

PCC Vernon and PDG Sara Provines along with PDG Betty and Jack Weist will be unable to attend the 

USA/Canada Forum due to family health issues.  However, it’s too late for them to get a refund.  If you’re aware of 

anyone who has expressed an interest in attending but have missed the deadline, please contact these Lions. 

PCC Vernon & PDG Sara Provines: vprovines@sbcglobal.net or 812.829.3168 

PDG Betty & Jack Weist: bettyweist@aol.com or 812.215.9420 

mailto:vprovines@sbcglobal.net
mailto:bettyweist@aol.com
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DG Trea McCandless 
1206 E Main Street 
Petersburg, IN 47567 

Past – Present – Future.  Together We’ll Grow Stronger.  Just Ask One! 

Lions District 25E  

September 2016 Newsletter 

 


